DATA REPORTING AND INFORMATION MANAGEMENT
Management Information System and Data Reporting

Data gathered about the clients as well as the level of service provided in a planning and service area provide valuable information that enable the Area Agency on Aging, the California Department of Aging (CDA), and the Administration on Aging determine performance measures.  

Whenever possible, all subcontractors shall utilize computerized data reporting systems (i.e. the California Aging Reporting System [CARS]) to comply with CDA, National Aging Program Information System (NAPIS) and Division of Aging and Adult Services reporting requirements.  Contractors not entering data in CARS must submit reports in the appropriate forms provided by the Area Agency on Aging.  Program reports are due by the 10th of the month for services provided in the previous month. 

Service Categories and Data Dictionary 
Contractors must refer to the most current issue of the CDA Service Categories and Data Dictionary for the definitions and unit measure of various programs and services.  This guide also delineates services either as “registered” or “unregistered” services.  “Registered” services require the gathering and reporting of client-level information and assessment applicable to the program.  Client information may be updated as appropriate, and assessment must be done annually using the tool required for the program.  

Intake and Assessment for Registered Services
Client-level data elements are required for “registered services” (see CDA Service Categories and Data Dictionary).  The California Department of Aging has provided the Title III - Intake and Assessment Forms Guide to help contractors develop intake forms that capture required data elements for registered services.  

Counting Unduplicated Clients for Unregistered Services

While capturing client-level data is not required for “unregistered” services (see CDA Service Categories and Data Dictionary) nor do service units have to be reported for each client receiving the service, the contractor must come up with a methodology to count the number of unduplicated clients served by the program.  The Area Agency on Aging is available to provide technical assistance in coming up with a methodology to calculate unduplicated clients served for unregistered services.     
